
 

 

 

City Hall        April 5, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, April 5, 2021 at 6:59 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, James Meyer, Toby McCullough and 
Christi McKenzie. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Alan Zlatnik, Randy Dick and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the March 15, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,462.34 Lisa Stum   $1,154.42 
 Harry Hammer III        155.71 Tracey Taylor        848.39 
 Michael Kirk      1,169.91 Randall Anderson       750.00 
 Trent Stanley      1,094.93 Douglas Schreiner       172.74 
 Jacob Akin         110.68 Jason Connell        915.83 
 Kerry Dick         474.96 Tina Dick        437.99 
 EFTPS-Fed WH        989.59 EFTPS-FICA     1,896.94 
 EMPower Retirement        380.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax       465.81 
 KP & F       1,050.40 KPERS      1,325.31 
 Calibre Press-Lifeline Training       398.00 U.S. Post Office            9.70 
 Amazon.com         529.30 Ks. State Treasurer-Court Fees      258.50 
 Mikey’s Bar & Grill          18.27 Yahoo           23.99 
 AFLAC          520.88 CenturyLink        762.63 
 Kansas Gas Service-ACH       252.01 Alan Zlatnik     1,474.37 
 Harry Hammer III        168.08 Tracey Taylor        981.93 
 James Meyer         720.33 Lisa Stum     1,246.87 
 Michael Kirk      1,116.84 Randall Anderson       768.56 
 Trent Stanley      1,094.93 Tami Eustice        692.62 
 Bowe Behymer         323.08 Douglas Schreiner       116.09 
 Jacob Akin         188.17 Jason Connell        915.83 
 Kerry Dick         465.48 Tina Dick        438.00 
 Kenneth Wichman        523.49 Alan Streit        507.92 
 Christi McKenzie        664.92 Patricia Heim        720.33 
 Daniel Glotzbach        720.33 Toby McCullough       720.33 
 Amazon.com           94.99 911 Custom        111.50 
 Aramark         147.90 Centreexcel        219.47 



 Cintas Fire         995.01 EFTPS-Fed Wh     1,048.17 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,176.54 City Attorneys Assoc. of Ks.        35.00 
 EMPower Retirement        380.00 Core & Main LP     1,239.72 
 D & D Security           24.95 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Evergy       1,740.37 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        496.00 Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.      384.88 
 GALLS LLC           14.30 KP & F      1,050.40 
 KPERS       1,371.52 J. Warren Company Inc       100.00 
 Kansas Department of Revenue         25.00 Ks. State Treasurer-Court Fees      775.50 
 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    7,140.20 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.        14.40 
 Kansas Secretary of State          25.00 Zoom Video Comm         14.99 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment      172.00 Lowe’s Business        160.22 
 Menards         427.40 Municipal Supply, Inc.       120.00 
 Networks Plus           46.20 Roberson Lumber Co. Inc.        47.99 
 Rooter-Man of Northeast Kansas      450.00 Rossville Auto Supply       467.24 
 Rossville Water Service          66.06 Safety Supplies, Inc.       287.34 
 Sarah Calderon             9.04 Stum’s Concrete       320.00 
 Sutherland Lumber Co.          99.32 Universal Chemical LLC       618.23 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        495.30 
 TOTAL     56,224.80 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $56,224.80 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda with addition of Randy Dick was seconded by James Meyer and carried.  
 
Matt Conner was on agenda to discuss crosswalk. Matter was tabled as Matt Conner was not present. 
 
James Meyer inquired about identifying meeting attendees when conducting meetings by zoom. Clerk explained 
that City zoom meeting administrator had information on all attending. 
 
Council discussed resuming in person council meetings. Following discussion council agreed to resume in person 
meetings starting April 19, 2021 with all attending being required to wear masks. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he was getting bids for painting of water tower. Zlatnik also 
reported that the old concession building at Campbell Baseball Stadium needed roof replaced and presented bid. 
Council requested that Zlatnik get another bid for concession roof replacement. 
 
Toby McCullough inquired about sidewalks needing replacement due to the installation of water meters. Zlatnik 
noted that there were app 11 areas that would require concrete to repair sidewalks and that they would be having 
Stum’s Concrete repair. 
 
Council had discussion regarding concrete ditches along Perry Street and Griswold area. Following discussion 
council instructed that the utility department clean ditches in 2021 and then notify property owners by mail that 
cleaning of ditches are not the responsibility of the City and that property owners will need to keep the ditches free 
of debris and grasses in the future. 
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about sprinklers on swimming pool property. Alan Zlatnik reported that sprinklers were 
being worked on. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell attempted to have video from Sheriff Hill played for council but due to technical 
difficulties was unable to play so reported on statement from Sheriff Hill regarding joint drug task force activities. 
 
Chief Connell noted that ramp at police department and roof both need repairs. Following discussion council 
requested that contractors biding on concession building be asked to add police station roof to bid. 
 



Mayor reported on quote from Blue Cross Blue Shield of Kansas for employee health insurance coverage and 
noted that Randy Dick was presented to discuss employee health insurance. 
 
Randy Dick requested permission to gather information to provide the City with quotes for employee health 
insurance coverage. Council agreed to provide Dick with information needed for quotes. Randy Dick also noted 
that they are nearing completion of the renovations to their offices on Main Street and invited council to visit and 
see renovations. 
 
Clerk presented request for water bill adjustment due to leak at 220 W Adrian Street. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to 
adjust by half the overage was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Assistant City Clerk Tracey Taylor provided information on Collection Bureau of Kansas (CBK) and reported on 
the delinquent water service bills and court payments. Following discussion council agreed to have CBK give 
council a presentation. 
 
Toby McCullough reported that the Rossville Community Foundation was wanting to partner with the City to 
update the north and south City limit signs and was getting ideas and quotes. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:48pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


